2

WALWYNS CASTLE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Clerk/RFO Christine Lewis, Tel  01437 781418 Email  walwyns@btinternet.com
http://www.pembstcc.co.uk/walwyns-castle-community-council
THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT  WALWYNS CASTLE VILLAGE HALL, 2 SEPTEMBER 2015, AT 8 PM
PRESENT  

Cllrs Valerie George, Colin Rees, (Chair), County Cllr Peter Morgan, Christine Lewis (Clerk).

APOLOGIES
Cllrs Paul Cleaver, Ron Davies, Julian George,  Geoff Harries 
ADOPT MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes were signed by Cllr Colin Rees (Chair) as a true record of the meeting held on the 1 July 2015.
DECLARATION OF INTEREST



There were no declarations of interest declared.

MATTERS ARISING

Tiers Cross Junction

Cllr Colin Rees (Chair) met with Phil Leggett, Tiers Cross Junction Project Manager, to discuss the problems identified with the Tiers Cross Junction, namely, the sign to Broad Haven sending visitors down the Walwyns Castle turn off, the lack of vision to the left and the camber in the road.   Mr Leggett advised he would arrange for the sign to Broad Haven to be adjusted but regretted that whilst he appreciated the problems at the Walwyns Castle turn off he was unable to do anything about this at the present time.  He advised that the preferred route had been for the Walwyns Castle turn off to exit from the roundabout and suggested that the Community Council write to Darren Thomas, Head of Highways and Construction to request that the turn off be changed if funding becomes available in the future.  

The Clerk was asked to write to Darren Thomas with this request.

AGENDA ITEMS
Spontaneous Events

Pembrokeshire County Council distributed correspondence asking that all Councillors are vigilant and report to the Police (telephone 101) immediately any suspicious activity in their community , for example unusual vehicles driving slowly or stopping in isolated areas, damage to shelters, fences or bus stops.    You can also call Pembrokeshire County Council's out of Hours Service on 08456015522.
Planning Aid Workshop

Pembrokeshire Coast National Parks Authority are running a Planning Aid Workshop on the 9 September 2015 in the County Hall at 2pm - 5pm.   The Clerk was asked to circulate the Workshop handouts to those Councillors unable to attend.

Licensing Policies

Pembrokeshire County Council are required to review licensing policies every five years and would like to hear the views of local business organisations and members of the public on how you believe the Act has worked for the last five years.   

A draft copy of the policies is available at www.pembrokeshire.gov.uk/licensing and views/comments should be submitted by writing to:  Charlotte Mathias, Senior Licensing Officer, Pembrokeshire County Council, County Hall, Haverfordwest SA61 1TP or emailing licensing@pembrokeshire.gov.uk.
Presentation of End of Year Accounts

The Clerk presented the audited End of Year Account and this was accepted and approved by the Council.  The Notice of Conclusion together with the Annual Return will be displayed on the Council Website throughout September.
Planning
	NP/15//0451/PA
	Installation of 36kW Ground Mounted Photovoltaic Array
	Support


Finance Report
	DEBITS
	      £
	 Cheque

	BDO LLP
	   96.00
	100343  

	July Salary
	   88.00
	100344

	August Salary
	   88.00
	 

	Bank Charges
	   15.00
	100345

	Grass Cutting x 3 (Robeston West, Walwyns Castle, Sandyhill)
	 450.00
	100346/7/8

	TOTAL
	 737.00
	

	CREDITS
	
	

	Opening balance
	 682.85
	

	Precept
	 733.00
	

	TOTAL
	1415.85
	

	CLOSING BALANCE
	678.85
	


There being no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 8.35 pm.
THESE MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO CONFIRMATION AT THE MEETING TO BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 4 NOVEMBER 2015 at 8 PM.


...................................................


   Cllr Colin Rees [Chair]



Cllr Ian Whitby  [Chairman]


